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TESTIMONY OF TIM BYNUM
COUNCILMEMBER, KAUA’I COUNTY COUNCIL

ON
S.B. NO. 586, SD1, RELATING TO AGRICULTURAL BUILDING PERMITS

House Committee on Agriculture/House Committee on Water & Land
March 11, 2013

8:40 a.m.
Conference Room 312

Dear Chairpersons Wooley and Evans, and Members of the House Committee on
Agriculture and House Committee on Water & Land:

I am testifying in opposition to S.B. No. 586, SD1, Relating to Agricultural
Building Permits, because exempting certain agricultural structures from building
codes would jeopardize health and safety. Building Codes provide the minimum
regulatory safety standards, and exempting structures from the minimum
standards creates a safety issue. If there are specific code provisions that are not
appropriate for farm structures, those amendments can be addressed either as part
of the State Building Code or at the County Code level.

Thank you for the opportunity to testify in opposition to S.B. No. 586, SD1..

Sincerely,

TI YNUM
Councilmember, Ka ‘County Council
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NEIL ABERCROMBIE
Governor

RUSSELL S. KOKUBUN
Chairperson, Board of Agriculture

State of Hawaii
DEPARTMENT OF AGRICULTURE

1428 South King Street
Honolulu, Hawaii  96814-2512

       Phone:  (808) 973-9600   FAX:  (808) 973-9613

TESTIMONY OF RUSSELL S. KOKUBUN
CHAIRPERSON, BOARD OF AGRICULTURE

BEFORE THE SENATE COMMITTEES ON AGRICULTURE AND WATER AND LAND

MARCH 11, 2013
8:40 A.M.

ROOM 312

SENATE BILL NO. 586 SD1
RELATING TO AGRICULTURAL BUILDING PERMITS

Chairpersons Wooley and Evans, and Members of the Committees:

 Thank you for the opportunity to testify on Senate Bill No. 586 SD1.  The purpose

of this bill is to provide, under certain circumstances, an exemption from the county

building code and permit requirements for nonresidential building or structures on

commercial farms and ranches located outside the urban district.  The department has

reservations.

 The Department recognizes that structures are an integral part of conducting

agricultural business.  We acknowledge that the county permit process is facing a

backlog due to a lack of resources; however, this process creates a minimum standard

that potential structures must meet for safety as well as public health reasons.

Unregulated grading of building pads, roads, etc. can create significant environmental

impacts when heavy rainfall occurs.  A structure not built according to plan creates

unsafe working conditions, not just for the worker, but for visitors.  Maintaining these

standards ensures that future employees and visitors can expect a safe environment

when performing their duties.
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 As requirements of the bill will be implemented by the counties, their input is

most critical and we would defer to them.

 Thank you for the opportunity to present testimony.













THE HOUSE
THE TWENTY-SEVENTH LEGISLATURE

REGULAR SESSION OF 2013

COMMITTEE ON WATER AND LAND

COMMITTEE ON AGRICULTURE

DATE: Monday, March 11, 2013
TIME: 8:40 a.m.
PLACE: Conference Room 312

State Capitol
415 South Beretania Street

RE:  Testimony in strong support of SB 586 SD1 RELATING TO AGRICULTURAL
BUILDING PERMITS

Chairs Wooley and Evans, Vice Chairs Onishi and Lowen, Committee Members:

I am Ron Weidenbach, President of the Hawaii Aquaculture and Aquaponics Association
representing aquaculture and aquaponic producers, researchers, and supporters statewide.

This legislation is extremely important to the efforts of Hawaii’s farmers and ranchers to increase
local food production at affordable prices.  As so eloquently presented in the Hawaii Farm
Bureau Federation’s written testimony and in the preamble of this bill, the costs of code
compliance in Hawaii are prohibitive and unnecessary for low risk, non-residential agricultural
buildings and structures located on commercial farms outside the urban zone.

Thirty-two (32) other states already have such an agricultural building exemption in place,
including hurricane-prone Florida and Massachusetts, in many cases going back 100 years or
more, and often being much less restrictive than the proposed legislation, extending this
exemption to farm and employee residences and multi-story buildings.  In a recent report to the
Governor of Minnesota, it was noted that there has never been a loss of human life as a result of
such an agricultural building exemption in Minnesota despite the widespread presence of huge
agricultural buildings for overwintering large dairy herds under high snow load conditions.

Following last session’s passage of SB 2646 and the Governor’s signing of Act 114, the Office
of the Attorney General held a series of meetings with representatives of the farming community
and Counties, resulting in a report to the Governor that recommended that this matter be further



discussed in a public forum.  The proposed legislation addresses the agricultural communities
need for code exemptions for specific forms of agricultural building and structures under certain
conditions, limited according to lot size, in an attempt to address the Counties expressed
concerns about structures on small lots posing risks to structures on adjoining lots.  With this
accommodation, we feel the requested code exemption is reasonable and low risk.

Thank you for the opportunity to testify in strong support of this measure.

Ron Weidenbach
HAAA President
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HOUSE	
  COMMITTEES	
  ON	
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Ulupono	
  Initiative	
  Supports	
  SB	
  586	
  SD1,	
  Relating	
  to	
  Agricultural	
  Building	
  Permits	
  
	
  
Chairs	
  Wooley	
  and	
  Evans,	
  Vice	
  Chairs	
  Onishi	
  and	
  Lowen,	
  and	
  Members	
  of	
  the	
  Committees:	
  
	
  
My	
  name	
  is	
  Kyle	
  Datta	
  and	
  I	
  am	
  General	
  Partner	
  of	
  the	
  Ulupono	
  Initiative,	
  a	
  Hawai‘i-­‐based	
  impact	
  investment	
  
firm	
  that	
  strives	
  to	
  improve	
  the	
  quality	
  of	
  life	
  for	
  the	
  people	
  of	
  Hawai‘i	
  by	
  working	
  toward	
  solutions	
  that	
  create	
  
more	
  locally	
  grown	
  food,	
  increase	
  renewable	
  energy,	
  and	
  reduce/recycle	
  waste.	
  Ulupono	
  invests	
  in	
  projects	
  
that	
  have	
  the	
  potential	
  to	
  create	
  large-­‐scale,	
  innovative	
  change.	
  
	
  
Ulupono	
  strongly	
  supports	
  SB	
  586	
  SD1,	
  which	
  exempts	
  specified	
  non-­‐residential	
  buildings	
  and	
  structures	
  
from	
  building	
  code	
  requirements	
  when	
  they	
  are	
  used	
  for	
  agriculture	
  and	
  aquaculture	
  on	
  commercial	
  farms	
  and	
  
ranches.	
  
	
  
Farmers	
  and	
  ranchers	
  have	
  found	
  that	
  forced	
  compliance	
  with	
  building	
  codes	
  geared	
  toward	
  health	
  and	
  safety	
  
issues	
  for	
  residential	
  and	
  commercial	
  buildings	
  can	
  greatly	
  increase	
  installation	
  costs	
  without	
  providing	
  any	
  
clear	
  benefit.	
  This	
  proposal	
  would	
  cover	
  such	
  buildings	
  as	
  greenhouses,	
  shade	
  houses,	
  storage,	
  which	
  are	
  low-­‐
risk	
  agricultural	
  structures.	
  Requiring	
  code	
  requirements	
  for	
  these	
  types	
  of	
  agricultural	
  structures	
  also	
  can	
  
significantly	
  delay	
  work,	
  adding	
  to	
  cost	
  and	
  creating	
  a	
  burden	
  on	
  local	
  food	
  operations	
  struggling	
  to	
  succeed.	
  
Last	
  year,	
  the	
  Legislature	
  worked	
  to	
  reduce	
  the	
  cost	
  and	
  time	
  involved	
  in	
  applying	
  for	
  building	
  permits	
  (Act	
  114	
  
of	
  2012)	
  but	
  did	
  not	
  offer	
  relief	
  from	
  the	
  code	
  requirements.	
  This	
  bill	
  would.	
  
	
  
Ulupono	
  has	
  joined	
  with	
  a	
  diverse	
  group	
  of	
  organizations	
  who	
  have	
  come	
  together	
  for	
  the	
  first	
  time	
  as	
  the	
  
Local	
  Food	
  Coalition	
  to	
  support	
  proposals	
  designed	
  to	
  help	
  grow	
  more	
  local	
  food.	
  The	
  coalition	
  brings	
  together	
  
farmers,	
  ranchers,	
  livestock	
  producers,	
  investors	
  and	
  other	
  organizations.	
  The	
  idea	
  is	
  that	
  putting	
  more	
  local	
  
food	
  on	
  local	
  plates	
  can	
  best	
  be	
  accomplished	
  by	
  bringing	
  people	
  and	
  organizations	
  together	
  who	
  can	
  work	
  on	
  
the	
  entire	
  food	
  value	
  chain	
  in	
  a	
  systematic	
  way.	
  We	
  believe	
  that	
  working	
  together	
  we	
  can	
  help	
  produce	
  more	
  
local	
  food,	
  support	
  an	
  economically	
  strong	
  homegrown	
  agriculture	
  industry,	
  which	
  strengthens	
  our	
  community	
  
with	
  fresh,	
  healthy	
  food.	
  Thank	
  you	
  for	
  this	
  opportunity	
  to	
  testify.	
  
	
  
Respectfully,	
  
Kyle	
  Datta	
  
General	
  Partner	
  
	
  



Historic Hawai‘i Foundation  
680 Iwilei Road, Suite 690 • Honolulu, HI 96817 • Tel: 808-523-2900 • FAX: 808-523-0800 • www.historichawaii.org 

Historic Hawai‘i Foundation was established in 1974 to encourage the preservation of historic buildings, sites and communities on all 
the islands of Hawai‘i.  As the statewide leader for historic preservation, HHF works to preserve Hawai'i’s unique architectural and 
cultural heritage and believes that historic preservation is an important element in the present and future quality of life, environmental 
sustainability, and economic viability of the state. 
 

 
 
To:    Rep. Jessica Wooley, Chair 

Rep. Richard H.K. Onishi, Vice Chair 
Committee on Agriculture 

Rep. Cindy Evans, Chair 
   Rep. Nicole E. Lowen, Vice Chair 

Committee on Water & Land 

From:    Kiersten Faulkner 
   Executive Director, Historic Hawai‘i Foundation 

Committee Date:  Monday, March 11, 2013 
   8:40 a.m. 
   Conference Room 312 

Subject:  SB 586 SD1, Relating to Agricultural Building Permits 

On behalf of Historic Hawai‘i Foundation (HHF), I am writing in opposition to SB 586 SD1, Relating 
to Agricultural Building Permits, which provides an exemption from building code and permit requirements 
for nonresidential buildings or structures on commercial farms and ranches located outside the urban district. 

Since 1974, Historic Hawai‘i Foundation has been a statewide leader for historic preservation.  HHF’s 
850 members and numerous additional supporters work to preserve Hawaii’s unique architectural and cultural 
heritage and believe that historic preservation is an important element in the present and future quality of life, 
economic viability and environmental sustainability of the state. 

HHF believes that the exemptions proposed in SB 586 are unnecessary and could put significant 
historic properties at risk. To help ensure that effects on historic properties are identified and taken into 
account during development proposals, state law includes a provision (HRS §6E-42) that prior to approval of 
any project involving a permit that may affect historic property, the State Historic Preservation Division is to 
be advised by the local jurisdiction of the project and allowed an opportunity for review and comment on the 
effect of the proposed project on historic properties. 

This provision helps to ensure that historic and cultural properties are not inadvertently (or deliberately) 
destroyed during grubbing, grading, digging, construction or other permitted development activities. Many 
agricultural properties include historic resources, either from the agricultural history itself (including those 
significant to the histories related to ranching, farming, plantations and aquaculture), or from Native 
Hawaiian cultural sites and uses that predate the current era. 

If agricultural construction activities are exempted from permitting, there would no longer be a nexus 
that would trigger the review of potential effects on historic sites.  HHF recommends that instead of 
exempting agricultural construction from permitting altogether, it would be appropriate to address the issues 
of the building code rigidly applying the same standards regardless of use. By addressing the concerns within 
the code itself, both agricultural activities and cultural resource protection could continue to coexist and 
provide mutual benefit to Hawaii’s communities. 

Thank you for the opportunity to comment. 

http://www.historichawaii.org/


HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES
THE TWENTY-SEVENTH LEGISLATURE

REGULAR SESSION OF 2013
COMMITTEE ON AGRICULTURE

Rep. Jessica Wooley, Chair
Rep. Richard H.K. Onishi, Vice Chair

COMMITTEE ON WATER & LAND
Rep. Cindy Evans, Chair

Rep. Nicole E. Lowen, Vice Chair

DATE: Monday, March 11, 2013
TIME: 8:40 A.M.
PLACE: Conference Room 312

State Capitol
415 South Beretania Street

RE:  Testimony in strong support of HB 586 S.D. 1 RELATING TO AGRICULTURAL BUILDING
PERMITS
Chairs Wooley and Evans , Vice Chairs Onishi and Lowen , Committee Members:
 My name is John Corbin. I was formally Manager of the State Aquaculture Development
Program from 1979 to 2006. During that time I worked with many small-scale to large
corporate farms to help establish their businesses. As you know, our regulatory regime is very
challenging to agri- and aqua- businesses. I strongly support SB 586 S.D. 1 and its desired impact
of creating a significantly more supportive business environment for agriculture, aquaculture,
and aquaponics (Triple A) industries.
 In short, the bill is a follow up to Act 114 from last session, which exempted many
“Triple A” farming structures from County building permit requirements. It completes the
request from last year by the three industries and would also exempt under certain
circumstances certain low-risk structures ( non-residential buildings or structures on commercial
farms and ranches) from building code and permit  requirements, when located outside the
urban district. This change would make it significantly easier and less expensive to build and
cost-effectively operate a farm in Hawaii.  Passage of SB 586 S.D. 1 would clearly show that the
Legislature and the Administration have confidence in Triple A farmers to be responsible
stewards of the land and strongly want to encourage Hawaii to become more food self
sufficient and food secure, in the near future.
 Many mainland states have passed similar exemptions to support their primary food
production industries. Hawaii needs to do the same. Please give SB 586 S.D. 1 your favorable
consideration. Thank you for the opportunity to testify. Aloha.

John S. Corbin MS, CFP, AICP
       47-215 Iuiu Street
       Kaneohe, Hawaii 96744



       808-239-8316
       jscorbin@aol.com







Testimony before State House Committee on Agriculture and Water Land

From: Kauai Councilmember Gary Hooser

March 11, 2013
SB586SD1 – Agriculture Building Permits; Exemptions
Bill scheduled to be heard by AGR/WAL on Monday, 03-11-13 8:40AM in House
conference room 312

Position: Oppose unless Amended

Aloha Chair Wooley and Chair Evans, and members of the committee.

My name is Gary Hooser.  I am an elected member of the Kauai County Council and
Chair of the Council Committee on Agriculture and Sustainability.  Unfortunately due to
the unavailability of flights I am unable to testify on this important issue in person.

My testimony today is in opposition unless amended.
SB586SD1 proposes to exempt certain construction improvements on agricultural land
from compliance with building code and permit requirements.

While well intended SB586SD1 is far too broad and thus there are serious potential
unintended consequences.  While most will agree that small sheds and greenhouses built
to support local food production should perhaps be exempted, SB586SD1 allows those
same exemptions to be utilized by large scale industrial farming operations and treats a
small shed built over a compost pile the same as toxic pesticide mixing facilities.

Similarly a 20,000 sq. ft. green house being used for experimental genetically modified
crops not approved for human consumption would be treated the same as a 5,000 sq. ft.
green house hosting orchids or tomatoes.

This measure is applicable only to agricultural land however would impact residential
areas that might be adjacent to that agriculture land.  During a hurricane or other major
weather event, homes down wind from the unpermitted and unregulated agricultural
buildings may pay a price for improperly constructed facilities.

SB586SD1 and the underlying law that was passed into place in 2012 is far too broad and
far too prescriptive, and prohibits the County who is the entity responsible for
implementing the building codes and zoning requirements, from amending the suggested
list making the practical decisions as to what should be exempt and not.

Therefore the following suggested amendments are proposed:



Page 2 line 15: Change the date to January 1, 2014.  It is my understanding that no
County has yet complied with the existing 2013 date.

Page 5 line 15: “and appurtenances there to may be …”

Page 5 line 17: “and may be exempt from County…

Page 8 line 16: “exemption list.  Until such time as the County shall establish said
exemption list specific to that particular County.”

Page 8 line 20: “may be exempt…”

The above amendments are intended to allow each County to shape exemption
amendments suitable for their particular County since they are the entity responsible for
building codes and zoning requirements.  Attempting to legislate the detail at the State
level results in an overly prescriptive “one size fits all” law that fails to take into
consideration a myriad of extenuating factors.

Thank you for giving these suggestions your positive consideration.

Kauai Councilmember Gary Hooser
808-652-4279
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onishi1-Jerry

From: mailinglist@capitol.hawaii.gov
Sent: Saturday, March 09, 2013 11:43 AM
To: AGRtestimony
Cc: frankcipriani@biofarmshawaii.com
Subject: Submitted testimony for SB586 on Mar 11, 2013 08:40AM

SB586
Submitted on: 3/9/2013
Testimony for AGR/WAL on Mar 11, 2013 08:40AM in Conference Room 312

Submitted By Organization Testifier Position Present at Hearing
Frank Palani Cipriani BioFarms Hawaii LLC Support No

Comments: I support this measure.

Please note that testimony submitted less than 24 hours prior to the hearing , improperly identified, or
directed to the incorrect office, may not be posted online or distributed to the committee prior to the
convening of the public hearing.

Do not reply to this email. This inbox is not monitored. For assistance please email
webmaster@capitol.hawaii.gov
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onishi1-Jerry

From: mailinglist@capitol.hawaii.gov
Sent: Friday, March 08, 2013 3:59 PM
To: AGRtestimony
Cc: inunyabus@gmail.com
Subject: Submitted testimony for SB586 on Mar 11, 2013 08:40AM

SB586
Submitted on: 3/8/2013
Testimony for AGR/WAL on Mar 11, 2013 08:40AM in Conference Room 312

Submitted By Organization Testifier Position Present at Hearing
Elaine D. Individual Oppose No

Comments: This bill will do nothing of what it says itʻs purposes are. On Kauai this is exactly the kind
of thing that is being abused. Sheds and storage areas are converted into living quarters but this bill
allows even more extensive buildings. You have no means to enforce this. It is a health and safety
issue as well as a liability concern for the state and counties. Inconsistent and a nightmare for
planning commissions to inspect and insure the buildings are what they say they are and meet all
specifications other than on drawings/plans. Do you have the enforcement and rules ready to tear
them down if they donʻt comply or the freedom to inspect without a warrant? Looks nice on paper.
Please hold.

Please note that testimony submitted less than 24 hours prior to the hearing , improperly identified, or
directed to the incorrect office, may not be posted online or distributed to the committee prior to the
convening of the public hearing.

Do not reply to this email. This inbox is not monitored. For assistance please email
webmaster@capitol.hawaii.gov



2343 Rose Street • Honolulu, Hawaii 96819
Phone: (808) 848-2074 • Neighbor-Islands: (800) 482-1272

Fax: (808) 848-1921 • Email: info@hfbf.org
www.hfbf.org

March 11, 2013

HEARING BEFORE THE
HOUSE COMMITTEE ON AGRICULTURE
HOUSE COMMITTEE ON WATER & LAND

TESTIMONY ON SB 5, SD1
RELATING TO AGRICULTURAL BUILDING PERMITS

Room 312
8:40 AM

Chair Wooley, Chair Evans, Vice Chair Onishi, Vice Chair Lowen, and Members of the
Committees:

I am Dean Okimoto, President of the Hawaii Farm Bureau Federation (HFBF).
Organized since 1948, the HFBF is composed of 1,950 farm family members statewide,
and serves as Hawaii’s voice of agriculture to protect, advocate, and advance the social,
economic, and educational interests of our diverse agricultural community.

HFBF strongly supports and respectfully requests your strong support of SB 586
SD1, which would remove an unnecessary impediment to the construction of
agricultural infrastructure.   Current county building code requirements are designed
for commercial and residential buildings in urban areas, and are not appropriate for farm
structures such as greenhouses, storage sheds, and fish tanks.  Compliance with these
requirements adds greatly to the time and cost needed to build even the simplest of
structures.  This burden falls especially heavily upon small farmers, family farmers, and
beginning farmers, who often do not have the money to hire architects, engineers, and
contractors in order to assure county building departments that codes are being met.

Building code requirements have become increasingly burdensome in recent years as
smaller, diversified farming and ranching operations have multiplied.  These diverse
farms and ranches tend to have greater infrastructure needs per acre than the sugar and
pineapple plantations they have replaced, and usually have fewer financial resources and
less ability to qualify for large construction loans than a plantation would.  This is
especially true for newer, more intensive culture methods such as hydroponics,
aquaculture, and aquaponics.  These techniques are particularly appropriate for Hawaii,



where land and water are limited and expensive, but they require structures such as
shade houses, prefabricated greenhouses, tanks, raceways, storage buildings, and the
like.  Even less intensive operations may require shelters to protect their crops, livestock,
and equipment from thieves, vandals, wind, and weather.  These structures on
agricultural lands present little risk to the public.

A majority of U.S. states provide exemptions from county building standards for
agricultural buildings and structures located outside the urban core of cities and towns.
Hawaii’s strict building codes put our farmers and ranchers at a disadvantage compared
to those in states that have exemptions.  This disadvantage is one reason why Hawaii’s
farmers have difficulty competing with imported food.

In 2012, the Legislature passed Act 114, which exempted certain nonresidential
agricultural buildings and structures from county building permit requirements.
Although there was also strong legislative support for code exemptions for certain
low-risk farm structures, the 2012 session ended before agreement could be reached on
how to accomplish these limited exemptions.

Instead, Act 114 created a task force with the objectives of identifying conflicts between
the Act 114 exemptions and existing State laws, and of suggesting additional exemptions
that could be provided to Hawaii’s farmers and ranchers.  Unfortunately, the task force
was unable to agree on code exemptions that would make farm infrastructure more
practical to construct.

Now, as the counties start to apply the provisions of Act 114, conflicts with other
State statutes are beginning to become apparent that could threaten the entire
usefulness of the new law.   In particular, there is a conflict with HRS 464-13, which
requires a licensed engineer or architect to plan and oversee construction over certain
cost estimates.  This conflict, which contradicts the intent of Act 114 , was noted in the
January 24 issue of The Garden Island in its reporting on Kauai County’s efforts to
implement Act 114.  Without clarification that these exemptions should supersede other
laws, farmers will not be helped.

We respect and appreciate the important job that county building and fire departments do
in protecting the public’s heath and safety.  With this bill, we are seeking only minimal
exemptions for those structures that pose little risk.  We respectfully ask you to
recognize, as more than 30 other states do, that the threat to life and property from fire
and other disasters is minimal for nonresidential farm buildings and structures in
agricultural areas compared to that for residential and commercial buildings in urban
areas.  In contrast, Hawaii’s dependence on a fragile 2500-mile lifeline of ships and
planes for 85-90% of our food supply presents a clear threat to the public’s health and
safety.

We therefore ask that you support Hawaii’s goal of greater food self-sufficiency by
passing SB 586 SD1. We do have one minor concern regarding its current draft: it
sets a date of January 1, 2013 for the counties to establish their lists of exempt structures.



This date has already passed, and the counties would automatically be out of compliance
if this date were included. January 1, 2014 was probably the intended deadline and would
be more practical.

Thank you for the opportunity to testify in strong support on this matter of great
importance to Hawaii’s farmers and ranchers.



   
 
 

1100 Alakea Street, 4th Floor 
Honolulu, Hawaii 96813 
(808) 521-4717 
www.lurf.org  

March 8, 2013 
 
 
Representative Jessica Wooley, Chair 
Representative Richard H.K. Onishi, Vice Chair  
House Committee on Agriculture 
 
Representative Cindy Evans, Chair 
Representative Nicole E. Lowen, Vice Chair 
House Committee on Water & Land 
 
Testimony in Support of SB 586, SD1, Relating to Agricultural Building Permits 
(Provides, under certain circumstances, an exemption from building code and 
permit requirements for nonresidential buildings or structures on commercial 
farms and ranches located outside the urban district).  
 
Monday, March 11, 2013, 8:40 a.m., in CR 312 

 
The Land Use Research Foundation of Hawaii (LURF) is a private, non-profit research and 
trade association whose members include major Hawaii landowners, developers and a utility 
company.  LURF’s mission is to advocate for reasonable, rational and equitable land use 
planning, legislation and regulations that encourage well-planned economic growth and 
development, while safeguarding Hawaii’s significant natural and cultural resources, and public 
health and safety. 
 
SB 586, SD1.  This bill proposes to provide, under certain circumstances, exemptions 
from building code and permit requirements for nonresidential buildings and structures 
on commercial farms and ranches located outside the urban district.  This measure also 
proposes to ensure that Hawaii Revised Statutes, Section 46-88(a) would supersede any 
conflicting state laws. 
 
LURF’s Position.  LURF supports the underlying intent of SB 586, SD1, which is to 
support agriculture and aid agriculture-related businesses, and also believes that the bill 
is consistent with the purpose and intent of the Important Agricultural Lands (IAL) laws 
which focuses on promoting agricultural viability by providing incentives for farmers and 
landowners to designate lands as IAL, and to build necessary infrastructure.   
 
Despite the need for agricultural structures on farms and ranches (storage sheds, 
equipment houses, greenhouses, etc.), farmers, ranchers and other agricultural 
stakeholders have encountered difficulties obtaining building permits since standards 
applied to such structures are the same as those applied to commercial and residential 
buildings.  Such standards are thus inappropriate, excessive and burdensome for 
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agricultural structures and have posed financial and practical obstacles for farmers and 
ranchers wanting to improve or expand operations. 
 
By recognizing the use of farm and ranch structures as agriculture-related, SB 586, SD1 
would remove a significant impediment to economically viable agriculture, aquaculture 
and ranching in Hawaii.   
 
Based on the above, LURF supports SB 586, SD1, and respectfully urges your favorable 
consideration of this bill. 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to present testimony in support of this measure.  
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SB 586 SD1 Relating to Agricultural Building Permits 

 

Chair Wooley, Chair Evans, Vice Chairs and Members of the Committee: 

 

My name is Alan Gottlieb, and I am a rancher and the Government Affairs Chairperson of the Hawaii 

Cattlemen’s Council.  The Hawaii Cattlemen’s Council, Inc.  (HCC) is the Statewide umbrella organization 

comprised of the five county level Cattlemen’s Associations.  Our 130+ member ranchers represent over 

60,000 head of beef cows; more than 75% of all the beef cows in the State.  Ranchers are the stewards of 

approximately 25% of the State’s total land mass. 

 

The Hawaii Cattlemen’s Council Strongly Supports SB 586 SD1.  

 

Compliance with building codes can greatly increase the cost of constructing or installing greenhouses, shade 

houses, storage containers, and many other agriculture buildings and structures which by their nature or 

location pose little risk to life or property. In contrast to building codes in many other states, county building 

codes in Hawai‘i generally do not distinguish between low-risk agriculture structures, residential, or 

commercial buildings. Ultimately, this results in excessive costs for code compliance. Act 114 (2012) may 

help by reducing the cost and time involved in applying for building permits, but does not offer relief from 

the code requirements themselves. 

 

Histrorically, agricultural enterprises have utilized things like used Matson containers for storage.   

According to the building code, such a container if on the ground, must comply with the building code.  The 

same container, on a chassis would not have to comply with any building code. 

 

The State of Hawaii already exempts itself from Building permits and code, and a Walmart and shopping 

center recently built on the Big Island on Hawaiian Home Lands was exempt from building permits. 

 

Please consider exempting the local risk structures mentioned in this bill from the building code and all of 

the bureaucracy that goes with that. 

 

Thank you for giving me the opportunity to testify on this very important issue. 

 

Hawaii Cattlemen's Council, Inc.  

 

 

P O Box 437199   Kamuela  HI 96743  

Phone (808) 885-5599 • Fax (808) 887-1607 

e-mail: HICattlemens@hawaii.rr.com  
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From: mailinglist@capitol.hawaii.gov
Sent: Saturday, March 09, 2013 9:45 AM
To: AGRtestimony
Cc: gettyaaron@gmail.com
Subject: Submitted testimony for SB586 on Mar 11, 2013 08:40AM

SB586
Submitted on: 3/9/2013
Testimony for AGR/WAL on Mar 11, 2013 08:40AM in Conference Room 312

Submitted By Organization Testifier Position Present at Hearing
aaron getty Individual Support No

Comments: I believe this enables a sector of food production that is important to Hawaii's food
security and increase local production sources.

Please note that testimony submitted less than 24 hours prior to the hearing , improperly identified, or
directed to the incorrect office, may not be posted online or distributed to the committee prior to the
convening of the public hearing.

Do not reply to this email. This inbox is not monitored. For assistance please email
webmaster@capitol.hawaii.gov
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